CIVIC ADDRESS MAP
POSSIBLE CHANGES TO CIVIC ADDRESSES

The Town Council is considering making changes to the civic addressing for some of the
streets in Town. These changes have been prompted by recent updates to the Provincial
Civic Address Registry (PCAR) and webinars hosted by SaskPA911 which is the central
location that dispatches emergency services. The map will show only the civic address
and NO PERSONAL INFORMATION of the person(s) that own(s) the property.

Changes that will be made:

- Changing some Streets to Avenues — Walter Scott, Canada, Garfield, Lincoln and
Grant. Normally streets go one way and avenues go the intersecting way. These
roadways are already registered in Information Services Corporation (ISC) as
“Avenues” but the Town created a bylaw in 1984 calling them “Streets”. This can
be confusing so this change is recommended for emergency services to find you
easier.

- The Town Council named the most westerly north-south grid of the Industrial Park
Duncan Road. This has not yet been registered with the Department of Highways
or ISC. Doing an entire new bylaw, this Road will be registered.

Changes that are being considered are:

- Walter Scott and Canada are the same street. Do you think the Council should just
go with one name; either Walter Scott Avenue or Canada Avenue? Or would you
like that street to continue to have two names except for the change from Street to
Avenue? The Council is considering using Walter Scott Ave. as there will be
fewer people affected but also feel it is too confusing to have 2 names. Canada Ct.
could remain the same.

- Does the front of your house face one street but have an address on the
intersecting street? Please contact the Town Office with a suggested change.

In the future, PCAR is hoping to have this information on-line for other services such as
SaskPower, SaskEnergy, SaskTel, etc.

The Council has completed a first reading of the bylaw and would like input from the
community as to any recommendations that they may consider for inaccuracies. The map
is hanging in the Town Office for you to peruse. At this point, we do not have an
electronic version. Once the bylaw has been adopted, and as time allows over the
summer, street signs will be changed.

If you have any questions about this bylaw, please contact the Town Office 306-544-
2223 or townoffice@townothanley.ca



